
 

 

 THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR REMINDERS* 
Sunday, December 17 @ 2 pm - Chair Volleyball - Big Room 

Monday, December 18 @ 1 pm – Jacks and Jills Meeting – Dining Room 
Thursday, December 21 @ 9 am – Open Board Meeting – Big Room 

Thursday, December 21 @ 10 am – City Treats (Goodies for Fire, Police, & Post) – Kitchen 
Friday, December 22 @ 3 pm - Social Hour w/Speaker - Dining Room 

Saturday, December 23 @ 9 am - Coffee & Donuts Social - Dining Room 
Saturday, December 23 @ 9:30 am – Writing for Fun – Card Room 

 
(*Keep track of regularly scheduled weekly activities on the online TeamUp calendar) 

 

☀ ☀ December Sunshine Person is Susie Varner – Lot #105 Tel. 541-941-1506 ☀ ☀ 

 

🎤 Open Board Meeting - Thursday December 21 @ 9am - Big Room 🎤 
All are invited to listen and observe – No speaking from the floor unless authorized by the Board. 

 

It’s a Wrap! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who donated to Sutherlin’s Toy Drive. VOLUNTEER 
ELVES are NEEDED to help wrap gifts at the Sutherlin Fire Department. 
Where: Sutherlin Fire Station’s upstairs conference room 

When:  Tuesday, December 19 from 9 am-1 pm and 

   Wednesday, December 20 from 9 am-1 pm or until done. 
Choose your time and day…help on 1 day or both days…for 1, 2, 3, or 4 hours. 
Whatever help you can provide is greatly appreciated. 
Questions: Contact Dar Hoch - Lot #31 - 920-344-9914 

(Volunteers must be able to climb stairs to the conference room.) 

 

A Timber Valley SKP tradition is delivery of special treats to Sutherlin’s Police and 
Fire Department personnel. Last year the Post Office was added to the “nice” list. 
It’s a way to thank them for their valuable service to our Community and the City 
of Sutherlin. So…Pull out that favorite recipe! Bring Goodies to the 
Clubhouse Kitchen on Thursday, December 21, by 10 am! 
 
Go a step further. Put your Santa hat on and volunteer to help put trays together 
and/or help with delivery. Donations of fruit or prepackaged meat/cheese trays are 
also welcome. Questions: Melinda Stanfield (Lot #2) 585-278-4453 or Dar Hoch 
(Lot #31) 920-344-9914. (sign up in the Clubhouse) 

CALLING ALL COOKIE BAKERS AND CANDY MAKERS! 
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Input for next week’s issue is welcome by Friday, 10 a.m. Please email tvlog@timbervalleyskp.com. 

 

TV-ALERTS Help: Please check your hoses and water connections. The Park is 
using twice (2x) our normal usage for this time of year. Report problems to Office. 



 

 

Since last year, Timber Valley has enjoyed old-time movies at 
the Clubhouse. Come join us on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of 
the month. 5:00 pm for popcorn and cartoons; 5:30 pm 
movie starts. Last week’s movie was the Christmas classic 
“It’s a Wonderful Life” with James Stewart. Thanks to 
Richard and Deb Hickethier, Melinda Stanfield and Dick 
Rauscher, and Rhonda and Scotty Scott for keeping the 
movies going, Karen Ratcliff for the idea, and Cheryl Henry 
and Ann David for helping to get it started. 

 

 
 
  
 

Enjoying Movie Night at the Clubhouse 

Pick poop up! 

Dogs are adorable pets, and most of us love them. However, NOT their 
poop left on the greenways and walking trails for hapless folks to step on. 
Please remember to grab a doggie bag before taking your dog out for a 
walk. Pick up your dog’s poop. It shows basic consideration and courtesy 
for friends and neighbors in the park. 

Several Sutherlin Firefighters came to Timber Valley last Friday to 
pick up the toys and enjoy cookies, hot chocolate, and cider. They 
smiled and thanked us for our generosity. It is worth noting, however, 
that there weren’t as many toys this year as previous years. Hopefully, 
next year will be better so we can bring joy to more children. 

This time of year, we see more packages arriving at the Park Office. We 
would like to remind everyone that if you order things, please be mindful to 
pick them up as soon as possible. The Park Office is quite small. We have to 
creatively stack packages up to have space to move around. Also, when 
sending in-park mail, remember to put the lot number of your addressees 
and your lot number as well. – from Kim Watkins, Office Mgr. 

Please Pick up Your Dog’s Poop! 
 

A Timely Reminder from Timber Valley SKP Park of Oregon Rules and Regulations: 

ACCEPTED RV REQUIREMENTS: 3. All propane cylinders outside the RV must be 
anchored so they cannot be knocked over.  Maximum size is 30 gallons. (01/08/92; 03/13/14) 
 

Firefighters Pick up Toys for Tots 
 

An Urgent Appeal from the Park Office 

Dennis Belfils, lot 37, passed away December 12, 2023. Dennis was born in 
Washington State and with his wife RVed all over the United States. They 
also traveled to Alaska and Hawaii. Dennis served in the Navy in Guam 
during the Korean War. He was a real estate broker by profession. Dennis 
received his lot on March 7, 2023 and was in Rosehaven at the time of his 
passing. He is survived by son Bruce, lot 48, who is south for the winter. Our 
condolences to Bruce and family. – from Timber Valley website 

Obituary – Dennis Belfils 


